
 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law of the following matters. 

Under section 107, the period of time for the making of the draft determination on the proposed
National Electricity Amendment (Transmission Network Prices Publication Date) Rule 2008
has been extended to 20 November 2008. 

Under section 99, the making of a draft determination and draft National Electricity Amendment
(Queensland Generator Technical Performance Standards Derogations) Rule 2008 (Project 
No. ERC0070). In relation to the draft determination: 

• requests for a pre-determination hearing must be received by 23 October 2008; and 

• submissions must be received by 28 November 2008. 
Under sections 95 and 96, the AEMC intends to expedite the making of the following proposed 
Rules on the grounds that they are non-controversial, subject to the receipt of written 
objections:  
 

• SP Ausnet has requested the making of the proposed National Electricity Amendment 
(Easement Land Tax Pass Through) Rule 2008 (Project No. ERC0072). The proposal 
seeks to ensure that SP Ausnet is able to recover the actual costs of easement land 
taxes in Victoria;  

 
• NEMMCO has requested the making of the proposed National Electricity Amendment 

(Preservation of Prudential Margin Through Call Notices) Rule 2008 (Project No. 
ERC0073). The proposal seeks to address a perceived anomaly relating to clause 
3.3.11(a)(2) of the Rules; and 

 
• NEMMCO has requested the making of the proposed National Electricity Amendment 

(Clarification of Market Information Requirements for Market Ancillary Services) Rule 
2008 (Project No. ERC0074). The proposal seeks that NEMMCO provide daily 
forecasts of the requirements for each type of market ancillary service, instead of 
weekly.  

 

• Written objections must be received by 31 October 2008; and 

• submissions must be received by 14 November 2008. 

Requests for a hearing, written objections and submissions may be forwarded to 
submissions@aemc.gov.au and must cite the Project No. in its title. 

Submissions should be submitted in accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making 
written submissions on Rule change proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its 
website subject to a claim of confidentiality. 

Further details on the above matters are available on the AEMC’s website www.aemc.gov.au
All documents in relation to the above matters are published on the AEMC’s website and are 



 

 

available for inspection at the offices of the AEMC.  

Level 5, 201 Elizabeth Street 
Sydney  NSW  2000  
Telephone: (02) 8296 7800 
Facsimile: (02) 8296 7899 
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